

Mark 2:1–12: Jesus Heals a Paralyzed Man

2 When Jesus returned to Capernaum several days later, the news spread quickly that he was back home. **2** Soon the house where he was staying was so packed with visitors that there was no more room, even outside the door. While he was preaching God's word to them, **3** four men arrived carrying a paralyzed man on a mat. **4** They couldn't bring him to Jesus because of the crowd, so they dug a hole through the roof above his head. Then they lowered the man on his mat, right down in front of Jesus. **5** Seeing their faith, Jesus said to the paralyzed man, "My child, your sins are forgiven."

6 But some of the teachers of religious law who were sitting there thought to themselves, **7** "What is he saying? This is blasphemy! Only God can forgive sins!"

8 Jesus knew immediately what they were thinking, so he asked them, "Why do you question this in your hearts? **9** Is it easier to say to the paralyzed man 'Your sins are forgiven,' or 'Stand up, pick up your mat, and walk'? **10** So I will prove to you that the Son of Man has the authority on earth to forgive sins." Then Jesus turned to the paralyzed man and said, **11** "Stand up, pick up your mat, and go home!"

12 And the man jumped up, grabbed his mat, and walked out through the stunned onlookers. They were all amazed and praised God, exclaiming, "We've never seen anything like this before!"

Personal Bible Study: Mark 2:1-12

Read Mark 2:1-4: Our story starts with a person in need being kept away from Jesus. Jesus is known as a healer, and this man wants to be healed. His friends want to get him to a place where he can be healed. There's no malice here on the part of the crowd - no one is being intentionally cruel to the crippled man and his friends. People are so caught up in their own interests and needs that they ignore (or perhaps don't even notice) this man's plight. But the result is like cruelty. The man and his needs are neglected, and the crowd is not interested.

- Have you ever felt like a crowd focused on Jesus was ignoring you? Have you ever been in a place where your needs were real, but no one seemed to notice?
- Why do you think people sometimes can be in the presence of obvious need, but fail to recognize it? What keeps us from really seeing each other?
- Have you ever been blind to someone else's obvious needs?

Read Mark 2:4-5: The fact that there were people between them and Jesus did not stop the paralyzed man's friends. They dug through the roof of the house where Jesus was teaching and lowered him down through the hole! Jesus is impressed by the faith that motivated them to do this, and he forgives their sins. Helping a friend to find Jesus is a behavior that Jesus approves of.

- Where do you think you are in this list:
 - Someone who has found Jesus, but is standing in the way of other people
 - Someone who desperately needs Jesus, but you're not sure you can get to him
 - Someone who is dedicated to getting other people to Jesus
 - Someone who isn't sure you're interested in Jesus

Read Mark 2:6-7: The religious people who are listening to Jesus are scandalized when they hear him forgive sins. They believe that Jesus has acted beyond his authority; he could teach about the forgiveness of God, but not actually pronounce anyone forgiven. Only God can do that, and they are offended that Jesus is claiming the authority to do things that are only in God's power.

- Do you believe the religious people were right that only God can forgive sins? If so, what does it say about Jesus that he offers the forgiveness of sins? By doing this, what is Jesus saying about himself?
- Some religious people know that God is gracious and kind, but others are stingy about God's willingness to love and forgive sinners. Do you know religious people who get this wrong? Do you know religious people who get this right? What is different about the way they live?
- What about you? Are you more likely to welcome people into God's forgiveness or try to hold people far away from grace? How do you treat yourself when it comes to this?

Read Mark 2:8-12: Jesus knows their thoughts, and he calls them out for their attitudes. Throughout this story, the crowd that was listening to Jesus needed the reminder to love those outside, that God was a loving God, and that Jesus was God's true servant. So Jesus proved it all with a powerful healing, and the paralyzed man walked home.

- Do you think that Jesus has the power to make right the things in your life that have gone wrong? Do you think he can help you to overcome things that are holding you back?
- Do you want Jesus to forgive your sins?

Marcos 2:1-12 - Jesús sana a un paralítico

2 Unos días después, cuando Jesús entró de nuevo en Capernaúm, corrió la voz de que estaba en casa. **2** Se aglomeraron tantos que ya no quedaba sitio ni siquiera frente a la puerta, mientras él les predicaba. **3** Entonces llegaron cuatro hombres que llevaban un paralítico. **4** Como no podían acercarlo a Jesús por causa de la multitud, quitaron parte del techo encima de donde estaba Jesús y, luego de hacer una abertura, bajaron la camilla en la que estaba acostado el paralítico. **5** Al ver la fe de ellos Jesús dijo al paralítico:

—¡Hijo, tus pecados quedan perdonados!

6 Algunos maestros de la Ley estaban sentados allí y pensaban: **7** «¿Por qué habla este así? ¡Está blasfemando! ¿Quién puede perdonar pecados sino solo Dios?».

8 En ese mismo instante supo Jesús en su espíritu que esto era lo que estaban pensando.

—¿Por qué razonan así? —dijo—. **9** ¿Qué es más fácil, decir al paralítico: “Tus pecados quedan perdonados” o decirle: “Levántate, toma tu camilla y anda”? **10** Pues, para que sepan que el Hijo del hombre tiene autoridad en la tierra para perdonar pecados —se dirigió entonces al paralítico—: **11** A ti te digo, levántate, toma tu camilla y vete a tu casa.

12 Y el hombre se levantó, tomó su camilla enseguida y salió caminando a la vista de todos. Ellos se quedaron asombrados y comenzaron a alabar a Dios.

Estudio Bíblico Personal: Marcos 2:1-12

Lee Marcos 2:1-4: Nuestra historia comienza con una persona necesitada que no puede acercarse a Jesús. Jesús es conocido como sanador, y este hombre quiere ser sanado. Sus amigos quieren llevarlo a un lugar donde pueda recibir sanidad. No hay maldad por parte de la multitud—nadie está siendo intencionalmente cruel con el hombre paralítico ni con sus amigos. Pero la gente está tan enfocada en sus propios intereses y necesidades que ignoran (o quizás ni siquiera notan) la situación de este hombre. El resultado es como si fuera crueldad. El hombre y sus necesidades son descuidados, y a la multitud no le interesa.

- ¿Alguna vez has sentido que una multitud enfocada en Jesús te estaba ignorando?
¿Alguna vez has estado en un lugar donde tus necesidades eran reales, pero nadie parecía notarlas?
- ¿Por qué crees que a veces las personas pueden estar frente a una necesidad evidente y no reconocerla?
¿Qué nos impide vernos realmente unos a otros?
- ¿Alguna vez has sido ciego a las necesidades evidentes de otra persona?

Lee Marcos 2:4-5: El hecho de que había personas entre ellos y Jesús no detuvo a los amigos del paralítico. ¡Ellos hicieron un agujero en el techo de la casa donde Jesús estaba enseñando y lo bajaron por allí! Jesús se impresiona por la fe que los motivó a hacer esto, y perdona sus pecados. Ayudar a un amigo a encontrar a Jesús es algo que a Jesús le agrada.

¿En cuál de estas posiciones crees que estás?

- Alguien que ha encontrado a Jesús, pero está estorbando a otros
- Alguien que necesita desesperadamente a Jesús, pero no está seguro de poder llegar a Él
- Alguien dedicado a llevar a otros a Jesús
- Alguien que no está seguro de estar interesado en Jesús

Lee Marcos 2:6-7: Las personas religiosas que escuchan a Jesús se escandalizan cuando lo oyen perdonar pecados. Ellos creen que Jesús ha actuado fuera de su autoridad; él podía enseñar sobre el perdón de Dios, pero no declarar que alguien está perdonado. Solo Dios puede hacer eso, y se ofenden porque Jesús está reclamando una autoridad que pertenece solo a Dios.

- ¿Crees que las personas religiosas tenían razón al decir que solo Dios puede perdonar pecados? Si es así, ¿qué dice eso acerca de Jesús cuando Él ofrece perdón?
Al hacer esto, ¿qué está diciendo Jesús acerca de sí mismo?
- Algunas personas religiosas saben que Dios es misericordioso y bondadoso, pero otras son tacañas con el amor y el perdón de Dios hacia los pecadores. ¿Conoces personas religiosas que se equivocan en esto? ¿Conoces personas religiosas que lo entienden bien?
¿Qué diferencia hay en la manera en que viven?
- ¿Y tú? ¿Eres más propenso a recibir a las personas en el perdón de Dios o a mantenerlas lejos de la gracia?
¿Cómo te tratas a ti mismo en esto?

Lee Marcos 2:8-12: Jesús conoce sus pensamientos y los confronta por su actitud. A lo largo de esta historia, la multitud que escuchaba a Jesús necesitaba recordar que debía amar a los de afuera, que Dios es un Dios amoroso, y que Jesús es el verdadero siervo de Dios. Entonces Jesús lo demuestra todo con una sanidad poderosa, y el hombre paralítico se va caminando a su casa.

- ¿Crees que Jesús tiene el poder de arreglar las cosas en tu vida que han salido mal? ¿Crees que Él puede ayudarte a superar lo que te está deteniendo?
- ¿Quieres que Jesús perdone tus pecados?